
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

The Most Holy Trinity - May 27, 2018 

Come and pray with us! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Jesus said to them, 
“All power in 

heaven and on earth 
has been given to 
me.  Go, therefore, 
and make disciples 

of all nations, 
baptizing them in 
the name of the 

Father, and of the 
Son, and of the Holy 

Spirit…” 
Matthew 28:18-19 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Ms. Patricia Gyscek 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of May 27th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Marilyn Thomas 

Tue.  Robert Kerr 

Wed.  Lucille Mazzo 

Thu.  Jane Novotny 
 

Saturday, June 2nd, 5 PM Mass 

Louis Follo, Michael Farco, Anne Mattera,  

Peter Graus Jr. 
 

Sunday, June 3rd, Corpus Christi 

8:00 AM  People of the Parish 

9:30 AM  Maryann Dillon, Phyllis Waldhos,  

     Americo Melo, Helen & Walter   

     Tafuri, Victoria & Leon Yashian 

11:30 AM  Fr. Michael’s 30th Anniversary 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Scripture Readings for June 3, 2018 
 

 +  Exodus 24:3-8 

 +  Hebrews 9:11-15 

 +  Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

       June 2nd/3rd 
  

   5:00 PM Fr. Michael 

   8:00 AM Fr. Michael  

   9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael  

Remembering Our Sick 
  

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their  

families and caregivers: 
 

   Paul Malley     Edward Watts 
 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631.265.2200. 

The Parish Office is closed  

on Monday, May 28th, for  

Memorial Day.  There is a  

9:00 Mass Monday morning. 
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A Blessed Memorial Day 
by Father Michael 

  Traditionally, this is the first unofficial weekend of the summer.  There is nothing 
wrong with welcoming the season we associate with fun and relaxation.  But, we 
cannot overlook the holiday that creates this weekend.  As world politics become more 
complicated and intense, the role of those who serve in the military becomes even 
more vital.  It often takes difficult times for us to appreciate the work others have done.  
This weekend as a nation, we honor all those who gave their lives in service to our 
country.  We remember all those many people who have gone before us.  We pray for 
their families who still grieve their loss.  We pray for our Nation and those who continue 
to serve it.  We pray for peace.  
 
  The latest saga with my Jeep has come to a conclusion.  Back in January, with barely 
40,000 miles, the transmission completely failed.  Little did I know, my particular Jeep 
has a unique transmission that was only installed on a handful of vehicles.  I had 
numerous folks literally looking around the country for a replacement.  There was one 
found in, of all places, Anchorage, Alaska.  Needless to say, the cost of shipping it 
would have nearly exceeded the value of the car.  We waited long enough for one to 
miraculously become available in Massachusetts.  So, 4+ months later and with $3,400 
less in my piggy bank, my Patriot rumbles down the road again.  Anyone looking for a 
used car?  It is only driven to church on Sundays!   It was an expensive nuisance, but 
all things considered there are bigger things to grapple with.   
 
  Holy Cross Parish and my priesthood have something in common; they both began 
30 years ago.  My anniversary is June 4.  I will celebrate it at the 11:30 Mass next 
Sunday, June 3.  I will simply offer a Mass of Thanksgiving for the gift of 30 years of 
priestly ministry.  If you come to the 11:30 Mass, plan on hanging around a bit 
afterwards as I will offer a little snack/lunch.  Please, no gifts.  But, I would greatly 
appreciate if we could spend a little time together celebrating the gift of this parish and 
my gratitude for sharing these years of my priesthood here.  I hope you can make it.  
 
  We do our best to maintain our facilities here at the parish.  We welcome those who 
give their time and talent to fix and spruce up our buildings and grounds.  At times 
some of our efforts may overlap.  If you intend to do some gardening on our property or 
other little projects, it is appreciated if you would let us know your intentions so we 
don’t duplicate efforts.  Our Garden Committee has planted the crops for the coming 
season; it looks like it is off to a great start. 
 
  I’m looking into offering a trip to Oberammergau, the German Passion play in May of 
2020.  Look for details in next week’s bulletin.   
 
  Enjoy this holiday weekend.    



4 

LET’S CELEBRATE 30 YEARS! 

CONNETQUOT H.S. CONCERT 

 

 

The Parish of the Holy Cross and Father Michael’s Ordination  

share 30 years in common. 
 

Help us celebrate these 30 years by joining us at the  
11:30 Mass on June 3rd, and enjoy a little snack/lunch afterwards! 

Save the date!  Sister Act comes to Holy Cross on  Sunday, July 15th, at 7 PM! 



5 

30TH ANNIVERSARY PICNIC! 

 

   

Sunday, June 10th 

1PM - 5PM 
 

at the Nesconset Gazebo 
on Smithtown Boulevard 

(right after the 11:30 Mass at HC) 
 

 

Let us know if you can make it!   

We need a head count to order food!!! 

Join us for a fun day of food, music and kids’ activities!  

There will be fun for all ages!  Free for all parishioners and their families!  

Fun! 

Food! Games! 

Music! 

I/We will attend the 30th Anniversary Parish Picnic on June 10th! 

 

Family Name _______________________________________ 

 

# of Adults _____________   # of Children _____________ 

 

Please drop in the Collection Basket or at the Parish Office.  

 
There is a children’s playground 

and water park available, as 

well as a paved walking and 

biking path that can be used! 
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30TH ANNIVERSARY DANCE! 

 

SAVE THE DATE!  The Parish of the Holy Cross is celebrating its  
30th Anniversary with a  Dinner Dance!  

 
When:    Friday, October 19, 2018 
Where:  The Meadow Club, 1147  Route 112, Port Jefferson Station 
Time:     7 - 11 PM 
 
Tickets will be on sale this weekend after all the Masses.  The cost is $80 per 
person.  Plan to be with us as we celebrate this important milestone in the life 
of our parish! 

A Message from Father Michael 
 

If you are a business owner or are able to donate supplies that would be needed 
for the Parish Picnic or Parish Dinner Dance, we would love to hear from you.  
We are also looking for sponsorships to offset some of the expenses for these 
celebrations.  Please call the Parish Office if you can help. Thank you! 

HOLY CROSS MUSIC MINISTRY CD 
Did you attend the Parish Concert on Sunday, April 15th, to celebrate our 30th Anniversary 

and not get a chance to place your order for one of our Music Ministry’s CDs?  Or, maybe 

you were unable to attend, but enjoy the music at our Sunday Masses.  Well, here’s your 

chance to put in your order!  Suggested donation of at least $10 at time of pickup would be 

appreciated. 

 

I would like to order our Music Ministry’s musical collection on CD.  
 
Name ___________________________________   # of CDs______________ 
 
Phone # _____________________ Email ________________________________ 
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Please mark your calendars for this year’s Shipwrecked Vacation Bible School at Holy 

Cross which will be held from Monday, July 9, through Friday, July 13, from 10 am to 1pm. 

 

Registration forms for campers can be found on page 12 of the bulletin or on our web 

page, www.pothc.org.  This is for campers only, specifically children who are entering 

grades K through 5 in the fall of 2018.  Please fill out the form and mail in your 

registration, or stop by the Religious Education office to register.    

 

Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program can be 

made at 265-2200 ext. 19. 

 

Also, please visit our donation board in the Atrium, and 

consider helping us with these needed supplies for our program! 

 

        The Rescue Team 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

30TH ANNIV. PICNIC NEWS! 
 

Bring your own table and chairs or blankets as well as any 

side dish for yourselves, and we’ll provide the rest! 
 

But, we still could use some help in the following areas! 
 Do you have a pick-up truck or van?  Can you help transport equipment to or from the 

picnic on Sunday, June 10, either from 7 to 11AM or 5 to 8PM?  Helpers and lifters will 
be provided.   

 
 Would you like to be a crossing guard volunteer to work 1/2 hour with the assistance of 

Town Public Safety Officers?  Contact Linda Spahr at 631-252-0919 or 
spahrlin@optonline.net 

 
 Do you or someone you know own a business?  Would you like to be a sponsor for the 

30th Anniversary Picnic?  Contact Kim Loh Bodor at 516-996-2297 or 
akjlb23@optonline.net   

 
 Do you have any photos or memorabilia of events that took place at Holy Cross in the 

past 5 years?  If so, contact Kim at the number or email above. 
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Welcome to Holy Cross Religious Education  
  
The Religious Education Office is planning ahead to the 2018-2019 Formation Year.  We need 
your help so that we can adequately plan to meet the needs of our parish. If you have a child 
entering First Grade in September you need to register.  If you have recently moved to our 
parish you need to register in the parish.  Our program is “home based.”  Classes do not take 
place at the Church; rather they are held in the homes of our Catechists.  Because of this, there 
are geographical limits on who we are able to accommodate.  Please contact our office for more 
specific information. 
  

 First time registration needs to be done in person at our office. 
 Registration needs to be completed by June 15, 2018. 
 Office Hours: Monday – Friday 9:00-12:00 & 1:00-4:00 
 If your child was not baptized at Holy Cross you need to bring a copy of your child’s 

Baptism Certificate. 
 For those who are already part of our program, you need to re-register for the 

upcoming year.  Materials have been sent to your home early in May and they may be 
returned by mail.  Please note the deadline of June 15, 2018. 

  
A detailed outline of our program is available on-line or at our office.  But, there are a few 
important details to be noted. 
  

 Children must successfully complete each grade level to proceed to the next. 
 The Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist, and Confirmation require a minimum of 

two years of preparation. 
  
Most importantly, we need to work together.  Faithful attendance at classes and parent 

workshops is essential.  As comprehensive and informative as our 
program is, this is only one part of your child’s faith formation.  The 
greatest thing you can do to nurture your faith and the faith of your child is 
to regularly be part of our Sunday Eucharist.   
  
The Catechism of the Church states that parents have the first 
responsibility for the education of their children.  We are privileged to work 
with you in this task.  We thank you for your cooperation in allowing us to 
be part of your lives.  We look forward to a fruitful year where everyone, 
young and old, continues to grow in understanding the gift of our faith. 

RELIGIOUS FORMATION 

        Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Manuela Diaz and Michael Rios, who were 
confirmed on Pentecost by Father Michael.  May the Holy Spirit 
continue to inspire you.  God bless you and your families! 
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Holy Cross Blood Drive 
Our annual Blood Drive will be held on Tuesday, 

July 24th.  Just an early reminder that a 56 day 

interval is necessary between donations.  To 

participate in the Holy Cross Blood Drive this 

year, your last day to give blood in 

other drives must be before May 29th.  

More information to follow in the weeks 

to come.  Thank you! 

A Thank You from Joe Merlino! 
Thank you to the garden committee, all of the 
parishioners and everyone who helped to make 
my Eagle Scout project a huge success.  Also, 
thank you to those who donated to my car wash 
fundraiser to help raise money to make this 
project happen.  The fence came out amazing 
and looks great! 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
You are strongly encouraged to receive this 
Sacrament if you are having upcoming surgery, 
are dealing with a chronic or debilitating illness, 
are suffering from addiction, mental health 
issues or frailty. 
 
On the first Sunday of each month, the 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is 
offered after the 9:30 AM Mass. Sunday, June 
3rd is the next date the Anointing will be 
offered. 

Holy Hour for Peace 
We offer our Holy Hour on the first Saturday of 
the month from 3:45-4:45 PM in the Worship 
Area.  The next one will take place on Saturday, 
June 2nd.  Please come and spend some time 
before the Blessed Sacrament praying for 
God’s gift of peace to touch our wounded world.   

 Parish Outreach Food Pantry 
Next Saturday and Sunday, June 2nd/3rd, will 
be our monthly Food Drive for our Pantry. The 
following items would be most helpful: 
 

 Pasta Sauce 
 Boxed Potatoes/Rice 
 Canned Tuna 
 Canned Chicken 
 Mayonnaise 
 Cereal 
 Peanut Butter 
 Jelly 

 

Please check expiration dates!  It will greatly 
assist the volunteers who stack the pantry with 
your donated goods.  Thank you! 

PARISH OUTREACH REMINDERS 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser 
to benefit  

The Life Center of Long Island 
 

On Mother’s Day we kicked off the  

Baby Bottle Campaign.  

The weekend to bring the  

filled bottles back is 

June 16th & 17th.  
 

Your prayers and donation will make a 

big, positive difference.  Checks can be 

made payable to: The Life Center of LI 
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    Father’s Day Mass Remembrance envelopes  
    may be placed in the collection basket.   
    Names of loved ones will appear in the  

    bulletin on Father’s Day. 

Hello everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new 

friends as you play fun games and activities?  Do you want to build 

more of an understanding about yourself and your faith?  If you 

answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions, then you MUST 

check out the Holy Cross Youth Group!  You will be glad you did! 

 

If you made your Confirmation, then come with a friend and 

check out the wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  We would love to see 

you!   

 

The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to continue to grow in your 

faith and build relationships with others in the parish.  Here are our upcoming youth events 

and happenings!  Take a look: 

 

 This weekend - There is no Youth Day/ Night Event:  Have a wonderful Memorial 

Day weekend! :-)  

 

 Next weekend, on June 3rd - We are planning a Youth Night. All 8th graders are 

invited to join in on the amazing fun we have planned! :-) The event is from 6 - 

8PM, located in the Atrium.  

   

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about… do it!  You 

will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we continue to grow 

in the endless love of Christ. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you would 

like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator 

of Youth Ministries, at HCyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the parish office.  Thank you! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

FATHER’S DAY MASS REMEMBRANCES 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops supports both the Dream Act and the USA 
Act.  The Dream Act remains the ideal legislative solution.  And, while the USA Act can 
still be improved upon, as written it is a compromise bill that provides a path to 
citizenship for 1.8 million Dreamers and offers proportionate border security measures.  
We are urging the House of Representatives to urgently move forward these pieces of 
legislation.  Without a legislative solution, Dreamers' futures remain uncertain and they 
live in fear of deportation.  Congress should take urgent action to protect these 
extraordinary young people. 
 
Please ask your representative to protect dreamers by supporting the USA Act and 
Dream Act and urge legislative action today!  Continue below to send the following 
message to your U.S. Representative: 
 
Lee Zeldin 
31 Oak St. 
Patchogue, NY 11772 
 
Dear Mr. Zeldin:   
 
As a person of faith, I believe in protecting the God-given dignity of every human being.  
Consequently, I urge you to work towards a solution for Dreamers and vote to advance 
the USA Act of 2018, H.R. 4796.  This bill has strong bipartisan support and is a 
thoughtful, compassionate, and reasonable compromise that would protect Dreamers, 
improve border security, address root causes of migration from Central America’s most 
violent countries, and provide immigration courts with the staffing they need.  I also urge 
you to continue advancement of the Dream Act, H.R. 3440, a legislative measure 
protecting Dreamers that the U.S. Catholic Bishops have long supported.  These items 
should be moved forward for debate and a vote as soon as possible. 
 
As you work towards a legislative solution for Dreamers, I also ask you to remember the 
sanctity of families and vulnerability of unaccompanied immigrant children.  Vulnerable 
children and asylum-seekers are people in critical need of protection; they are not 
“loopholes.”  Similarly, families are the backbone of our society and deserve to have the 
opportunity to reunify and grow together. 
 
The Catholic community stands with you in supporting humane and common-sense 
legislative solutions for Dreamers, and we thank you for your work. 
 
Sincerely, 
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Please print clearly / one per child 

  
  
Child’s Name: ______________________Age:_________ Date of birth: ___________ 
  
Street address: ________________________________________________________ 
  
City:___________________  Zip: ____________  Grade entering Sept. 2018_______ 
  
Home phone: _______________________   e-mail: ___________________________ 
  
Parish if not Holy Cross: _________________________________________________ 
  
Mother/guardian emergency contact # / cell # ________________________________ 
  
Father/guardian emergency contact # / cell # _________________________________ 
  
 Important:  Allergies or other medical conditions:  Yes / No  (please circle one) 
 ( if “yes” please fill out “Allergy Action Plan” form at time of registration. ) 

*** Under No circumstances may outside food be brought in. 
                                                   

           

  May request one name for a child to be placed with: 
  
         ________________________________________ 
         This is only a request.  
         Campers may be placed in same crew OR group.                                                                                                                          
         Siblings will be placed together if requested. 

  

   
 Photography release:  I hereby give / do not give  permission for my child  
 

 _________________________ to be photographed during the week at VBS.    
 

 (must circle one and sign)   ____________________________________________ 
  

 Fees: 
$60.00 for 1 camper 
  
$100.00 for 2 campers 
  
$140.00 for 3 or more    
campers 

July 9-13, 2018   10AM-1PM 

 

For Parish use only: 
Payments Made:  Date:__________   Amount:__________  Cash Check #______  
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Monday is Memorial Day and we would like to recognize and show our 

appreciation to all who made the ultimate sacrifice for our country and the 

freedoms we enjoy.  

 

We would like to ask you to take a moment tomorrow to pray for those who 

have served and are serving our nation.  Many families have lost loved ones, 

and our military men and women who have survived will face countless 

struggles and challenges for the rest of their lives.  

 

On Monday when we honor and celebrate their service and sacrifice, let us 

also remember the once homeless veterans, who because of your support of 

the Catholic Ministries Appeal, have been helped through our ministries and 

programs like Catholic Charities Project Veterans’ Independence. 

 

Thank you for your support! You make a difference in the lives of so many 

through your prayers and generosity! 

               
 
 

2018  
Catholic Ministries 

Appeal 

Make checks payable to: 
Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 
Parish __________________________________  Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

To donate, please make checks payable to: 
Catholic Ministries Appeal 

Please consider donating to the Appeal 
and making a difference in the lives of 

others! 

Parish of the Holy Cross—176 
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CASH CALENDAR 

Parish of the Holy Cross 
May Cash Calendar 
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Sunday, May 27th        10:30 AM 

 PRAY THE ROSARY       Chapel 
 BAPTISMS        1PM  Worship Area 
 

Monday, May 28th            9:00 AM 

 MASS            Worship Area 
(The Parish Office is closed for Memorial Day.) 
 

Tuesday, May 29th            10:00 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 
 ALPHA         6:30PM Atrium 
 K OF C OFFICERS’ MEETING  7:15PM Fr. Joe Room 
 

Wednesday, May 30th       7:30 PM 

  BAPTISM PREP         Fr. Joe Room 

 

Saturday, June 2nd        2:00 PM 

 CHORAL CONCERT       Worship Area 
 HOLY HOUR         3:45-4:45PM  Worship Area 
 LEVEL 1 BLESSING     5PM Worship Area 
 

Sunday, June 3rd        All Masses 

 LEVEL 1 BLESSING       Worship Area 
 CAR WASH PRE-SALE 9:30 & 11:30AM   Atrium 
 ANOINTING OF THE SICK  10:30AM Worship Area  
 FR. MICHAEL’S 30TH ANNIV. MASS 11:30AM  Wor. Ar. 
 YOUTH NIGHT          6-8PM  Atrium  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 

                                      “Military power 

                                                wins 

                                             battles... 

 

 

. . .but Spiritual power wins wars.” 

General George Marshall 
 

On Memorial Day, while we honor our deceased  

veterans, we should be aware that even today  

they are being  attacked – this time by freedom- 

from-religion groups. 

 

In 1934, the VFW erected the Mojave Desert Veter- 

ans Memorial Cross in the middle of the 1.6 million- 

acre Mojave Desert, CA, in honor of WWI veterans. 

In 2001, the ACLU brought a lawsuit,  from one indi- 

vidual, an out-of-stater.  Fortunately, in 2010 the  

U.S. Supreme Court allowed the cross to be re- 

stored.  “The veterans earned this memorial,”  

said a Liberty Institute attorney. 

 

A 40-foot-tall World War I memorial in the shape  

of a cross has stood for almost a century in MD.  The 

U.S. Court of Appeals has declared this Peace Cross 

to be unconstitutional.  Defenders of the cross are 

planning to take the case to the Supreme Court,  

arguing that the ruling sets a dangerous precedent,  

threatening other national treasures.  

 

A Memorial Day display, honoring 79 residents who  

died in America’s wars, featured 79 white, hand- 

made crosses, which were posted along a state high- 

way in Georgia. The crosses were taken down when  

just one person complained about the display. “It  

was never about religion – it was to honor them,”  

said Mayor Philyaw. “The cross is a ‘rest in peace’  

symbol to me.” 

                                      “Military power 

                                                wins 

                                             battles... 

 

 

. . .but Spiritual power wins wars.” 

General George Marshall 
 

On Memorial Day, while we honor our deceased  

veterans, we should be aware that even today  

they are being  attacked – this time by freedom- 

from-religion groups. 

 

In 1934, the VFW erected the Mojave Desert Veter- 

ans Memorial Cross in the middle of the 1.6 million- 

acre Mojave Desert, CA, in honor of WWI veterans. 

In 2001, the ACLU brought a lawsuit,  from one indi- 

vidual, an out-of-stater.  Fortunately, in 2010 the  

U.S. Supreme Court allowed the cross to be re- 

stored.  “The veterans earned this memorial,”  

said a Liberty Institute attorney. 

 

A 40-foot-tall World War I memorial in the shape  

of a cross has stood for almost a century in MD.  The 
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planning to take the case to the Supreme Court,  
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A Memorial Day display, honoring 79 residents who  

died in America’s wars, featured 79 white, hand- 

made crosses, which were posted along a state high- 

way in Georgia. The crosses were taken down when  

just one person complained about the display. “It  

was never about religion – it was to honor them,”  

said Mayor Philyaw. “The cross is a ‘rest in peace’  

symbol to me.” 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

 

“And behold, I am with you always, until 
the end of the age."  Is God present in your 
marriage?  Bring Him in more fully by 
attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Weekend.  The next Weekends are 
November 16-18, 2018 in Huntington, NY 
and February 8-10, 2019 in 
Huntington, NY.  For more 
information, call John & Toni 
Torio at 877-697-9963 or visit 
them at http://www.wwmeli.org. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

http://www.wwmeli.org
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